Minutes & action items from Feb. 16 TRT Barrel integration meeting.
· Fuse tests update: 
· The fuse boxes that were disconnected from current on Jan. 31 were tested again Feb. 15.  There was no new failure from the good fuses that didn’t fail before. There are 5 new failures from the recovered fuses. The other half of the fuse boxes that are still on current are being tested now and will have result tomorrow. They will be put back into current after tests and will be monitored at ~ 2 week interval (takes ~2 days for each measurement). 
· Crane has sent some preliminary results. One of the recovered fuses was found to have a loose leg. Jack commented that those recovered fuses had gone through a lot of handling, e.g. digging out from the encapsulation, etc. So, it’s not clear what the implication is. Anatoli suggested taking a closer look at the gold/Al bond and see if the current draw makes any difference (strengthening, fusing…) in that area.   
· Module status (154): 3.24 front side was cleaned and vacuumed with 15 wire joints removed. Will do the same cleaning for the back side and see if HV problem can be fixed. ~1 month of time is required to certify the module if it’s to go on the BSS. Same method was applied to 3.13 for cleanup. 3 wire joints were removed from the front side and 3 were removed from the back side. 
3.24 remains a hopeful for replacement of 3.31.
· Outer cylinder readiness: Several machining parts need to be made:

· The brackets for holding cooling manifold will be machined at IU machine shop.

· An inner ring of plastic and an outer ring of straps for holding Plexiglas protective panels will be made at CERN (John, Kirill or Jack…)
 Since 3.24 may be delayed, we might consider only put up the upper half of the cylinder ~3rd week of March to strengthen the structure before working on the heater pad. Then, wait for a decision on 3.24 for the lower half. 
· Heater pad installation: It looks like Neil may be able to work on the heater pad installation, a relief for many who worried about the safety of the barrel. Some details and issues (cabling, power supply …etc) are still being worked out. 
· Manifold update: Cooling manifold contract is done. They’ve got the PO and things are rolling. The expected delivery date is still the same: mid March to mid April. Active gas drawing package is complete and ready for review. In fact it has already gone through a few revisions. The package may be ready to send out next week. The contract is made as an addendum to the cooling manifold. 
